
MAY 11 - TOWARDS THE SIERRA NEVADA MOUNTAINS 
 
We awoke to another glorious sunny morning at 
Sportsman's Beach. We been at site #29 for the past 
2 days but it is time to continue our journey south. 

We decided that we might regret not heading back 
into California to wonder at its snow-capped Sierra 
Nevada mountains. We're so close to the east 
entrance to Yosemite - there may be just a chance  
the road is open. 

We stopped in Hawthorne to gas up and grab some 
brekkie. Then, we started our climb from Hawthorne (4,331') to the Anchorite Pass (7,626') and into 
California. Along the way the scenery continued to be desert. 

As we climbed higher, trees began appearing. 

Then, after our almost 3,300' climb, we had our first glimpse of the Sierra Nevadas. Pretty freakin' 
impressive!! 



We managed to find a place to pull over so I could take this panoramic picture and video. 

A few miles later we stopped at the Mono Basin Visitor Centre. This 
is also where we could ask about access to Yosemite. We looked 
around at the various displays then enjoyed a 20-minute film on 
Mono Lake and its tufa towers, both limestone and sand. See the 
links for more information. 

This very large piece of Obsidian was outside the main entrance - 
pretty impressive - dark and black. 

Here's a little bit of interesting information about 
Mono Lake. 

I took this picture from the deck 
overlooking the lake. 



And this panoramic shot. 

We did ask about Yosemite, but alas the road is still covered in snow. Interestingly, this time last year, 
everything was open. 

Continuing our trek south on Hwy 395 we approached 
Deadman's Summit (8,041'). 

Mammoth Lakes is just a few miles off Hwy 395 - let's go take a look. Well, we stopped in at the Visitor 
Centre and found that really not much is open yet because of all the snow. The area had received 12" of 
new snow last week! Mammoth was very unimpressive - probably much nicer in the winter. 

The scenery is spectacular but the pictures don't really do it justice. 



Back on the main highway a short while 
later, we dropped down an 8 mile, 6% 
grade into Bishop, CA. Second gear, 50 
mph, no brakes needed, in full control - 
attaboy Alfie!! 

So from Hawthorne, NV (4,331') this 
morning, we climbed 3,710' and 
descended 3,891' to Bishop, CA (4,150'). 

We checked in at Highland RV park for 
the night. We need to charge the house 
batteries and replenish our water supply. 
Then we are good to go. 

We quite enjoyed the last few days "boondocking". Two days at Dayton SP and 3 days at Sportsman's 
Beach were a real eye-opener. We didn't really miss the convenience of turning on the kettle - we did 
just fine with the old Coleman stove. We didn't really miss not having a hot shower, although it was 
nice to have one this afternoon (fortunately it had not been that hot for long periods - the nights were 
cool). A bag of ice in our cooler lasted 3 days. 

So the only real reason we're plugged in 
tonight was to charge the batteries. If we had 
a solar setup, we could avoid the RV parks 
pretty much full-time - something we are 
seriously considering. 

Here's our site ($38) tonight. 

Tomorrow we head to Tuttle Creek BLM 
just outside of Lone Pine, CA about 60 miles 
down the road. 

See you there. 


